

Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild



Volume 18, Issue 12

http://cherokeerosequiltguild.com

December 2009



2009 Officers

President:

Rachel Phaneuf

Vice President:

Patti Howell

Day Secretary:

Barbara Stevens

Night Secretary: Debbie Hirschman

Treasurer:

Jessie Quick

Inside This Issue

President's Message **Nov Day Mtg Minutes Nov Night Mtg Minutes** Dec & Jan Programs **Publicity Community Service** Sunbonnet Sue Challenge Featured Member **Nov Fat Qtr Winners Nov Door Prz Winners Sunshine News** Quilt 'Til U Wilt Membership News Dec Fat Quarters Dec Birthdays Golden Scissors/Pins Committee End-of-Year Reports **Christmas Party** Dec. & Jan. Calendars

> December 15 is the final date on which you can pay your 2010 Guild membership dues and have your name in the booklet

President's Message

Blessed Holy Merry Christmas!!

Happy Hanukah!!

Happy Wonderful New Year!!

Enjoy this special season with your precious families and friends.

You deserve it. So many of you have given and given and given again to our Guild. You have unlocked doors, you have mopped up spills, you have taught us your skills, you have stepped up when you had other things to do, you have quilted into the late night just to give it away, and then . . . you smiled as you gave it away. YOU ARE MARVELOUS!! I AM SO PROUD OF YOU!!

WOW!! What a year we have had together!

You have scared me. SMILE You have encouraged me. You have challenged me. You have surprised me. You have brought proud tears to my eyes, and . . .you have thrilled my heart! A GREAT BIG WET SMILE!! Now. . .you have given me another chance to feel it all over again. Thank you for the vote of confidence. With the mighty help of God our Father, I will try my best.

I close with much pride and love for you,



Standing Committees

Programs Joany Orsi

Membership Broach Winsley Phyl Schiwal Tina Corbitt Debbie Hirschman

Newsletter
Diane Johnson
Robin Meyer

Publicity
Sandra Wilson
Joyce Trew

Telephone, Day Mary Graham

Telephone, Night Ann Groves Debra Butler

Hospitality, Day Marge Frost Vickie Pruitt

Hospitality, Night Irene Gardner Marilee Kelly Charlene Shanks

Ways and Means Dori Holt Albertha Brown Rita Perez

Historian

Doreen Thornton

Librarian Yvonne Smith-Anderson

Sunshine Jeanne Andersen



Patti Howell

CHEROKEE ROSE QUILTERS GUILD

MINUTES OF NOVEMBER MEETING, NOVEMBER 12, 2009 SUBMITTED BY BARBARA STEVENS, DAY SECRETARY

Patti Howell, Vice President, called the meeting to order. She donated two books from the Lavender Lime quilt shop for today's door prizes and then announced that today was her last day to preside as Vice President. She has enjoyed it very much. She encouraged everyone to participate. November birthdays were recognized.

The following reports were given:

Treasurer's Report – The current balance is \$3,032.84.

Hospitality – Marge thanked everyone who brought such a wonderful variety of food today. Thanks to all who brought snacks during the year.

Programs – Patti announced that today's program will be sharing our favorite tool or notion. Doreen Thornton reported for the 2010 committee which consists of herself, Robin Meyer, Linda Herren, and Emma Parker. They already have the following programs planned: January day, Cherokee Rose Quilt Show with a quilt completed from a program or workshop; January night, QUILT-O; February day, paper piecing a Cherokee Rose raffle quilt; February night, Kimber Pepper, West Georgia Quilt Guild will bring her kimonos and show how they can be used in quilts and other textile arts; and March day, Marge Frost will share how she uses scraps.

Newsletter – Diane requests that each committee chairperson submit an end-of-year report. Also, she would like suggestions for the newsletter.

Publicity – Sandra announced that we need two quilts to hang at the hospital starting in January.

Ways & Means – Dori reminded members that we have a storage item basket for our current raffle which will be conducted at the November night meeting. A ruler holder made and donated by Jack Johnson will be raffled at the Christmas party. There are some rulers also included. The tickets are \$1 each or 6 for \$5. We also have cookbooks, DVDs, mugs, and shirts. The R'Auction made \$1,026!

Historian – Doreen encouraged members to purchase the 2008 DVD.

Sunshine – Louise said that Rita Perez is back with us today after surgery. Irene is sick. Patty LaConto had a light stroke and is doing therapy; she hopes to be back soon.

Challenge Quilts – Rachel reminded us that the November night meeting will be challenge quilts and an ice cream social.

Community Service – Rachel reported for Bev that Bev Mahle and Jane Wilding delivered walker totes and cushions to the Good Neighbor Care today. Quilts (24) are to be delivered to the Douglas County Retardation Center next week. Bev is requesting suggestions for next year's project.

Photographer – Charlie said that pictures are on the table and on the web site.

Christmas Party – Aline reminded us that the party will be on December 3rd starting at 6 p.m. She said that we are to bring a handmade gift for the gift exchange. Diane is donating a turkey. Patti will provide a ham. Marge is donating paper products.

Ad Hoc Committees

Golden Scissors, Day Dorene Bickford Sandra Capazzi

Golden Scissors, Night Ann Groves Jane Wilding

Bee Keeper Irene Gardner

Community Service Bev Mahle Jane Wilding Vickie Pruitt

Christmas Party
Donna Jones
Aline Wadsworth

Photographer, Day Charles Phaneuf

Photographer, Night Charles Phaneuf Ann Groves

Quilt 'Til U Wilt Ann Groves Yvonne Smith-Anderson Sandra Capazzi

Challenge Quilt
Phyl Schiwal
Albertha Brown
Jeanne Andersen

Webmaster Joany Orsi

> Please pay your membership dues by December 15

Please submit Dec. newsletter information before December 25 to Diane Johnson at hotshotz@comcast.net **Membership** – There were 32 members and 2 visitors present. This month's Christmas fat quarters were won by Sandra Wilson. Door prizes were awarded to Charlie Phaneuf, Broach Winsley, and Doreen Thornton.

Nominating Committee – Caryl conducted the voting for officers: Rachel, President; Dori, Vice President; Tina, Treasurer; Phyllis Carpenter, Day Secretary; Jeanne, Night Secretary. Results will be announced at the night meeting.

Announcements

- The night meeting will be next week due to Thanksgiving holiday.
- Douglasville will have Old Fashioned Holidays, December 5-6. If you would like to be a host at one of the open houses, please contact Broach.
- Membership must be paid by December 15th in order to be listed in the membership booklet. No fees will be collected at the Christmas party.
- "A Quilted Heart" quilt show will be held November 17th at the Church at Chapel Hill.
- The Georgia Quilt Council would like a raffle quilt from each guild by April.
- The Georgia Quilt Museum would like a guilt from each guild to display.

Show and Tell







Dorene Bickford



Linda Jones



Phyllis Carpenter

CHEROKEE ROSE QUILTERS GUILD

NOVEMBER NIGHT MEETING, NOVEMBER 19, 2009 SUBMITTED BY DEBBIE HIRSCHMAN, NIGHT SECRETARY

President's Opening Remarks – Rachel opened the meeting at 7 p.m. Jessie Quick and Ann Groves were presented special prizes for consistent attendance. Jessie requested that members bring in or send in receipts for reimbursement before December 15. November birthdays were acknowledged

Treasurer's Report – Jessie Quick reported that we have \$3,568.30 in the treasury.

Publicity – Quilts to hang at WellStar Douglas hospital are needed for January – March.

Ways and Means – Dori Holt is happy to be losing all the goodies she has been accumulating. The ruler holder and rulers will be raffled at the Christmas party—buy your tickets at any meeting. Other CRQG logo items include travel mugs, \$12; coffee mugs, \$12; pins, \$5; cookbooks, \$10; tee shirts, \$20. Congratulations to Yvonne Smith-Anderson who won the storage raffle basket.

Membership – There were 38 members and 4 visitors present. Welcome everyone; we hope you will return soon and join our group. Door prizes were won by Janice Mullins, Joyce Trew, and Jane Wilding. Susan Savage won the Christmas fabric fat quarter lottery. Membership dues of \$20 are due by December 15. The form and dues can be mailed to Broach. You can print a copy from page 12 of the November newsletter or from the web site under the membership tab.

Community Service – Quilts were donated to the Retardation Center on Wednesday. The chair cushions and totes for Good Neighbor Care were presented last week. All were greatly appreciated by the recipients. Thank you all for donating to those in need.

Hospitality – The ice cream social has finally arrived.

Library – Looking for a new and unusual project? Check out the library. Need a "how-to" video? We've got it.

Newsletter – Final committee reports should be sent to Diane for publication in the December newsletter. Everyone has been great! If anyone has suggestions, please let her know.

Additional Business -

- Committee members are needed for golden scissors/day meeting, historian, library, Clinton Farms/Taste of Douglasville, night hospitality
- 2010 officers were elected: President, Rachel Phaneuf; Vice President, Dori Holt; Secretary/Day, Phyllis Carpenter; Secretary/Night, Jeanne Andersen; Treasurer, Tina Corbitt

Show and Tell -

- Golden Scissors/Machines: Annie Kellum, Queen Esther Smith, Jeanne Andersen, Patti Howell, Dori Holt
- Golden Scissors/Thimble: Jane Wilding
- Pins: Queen Esther Smith, Joyce Trew



Annie Kellum



Joyce Trew



Jane Wilding



Queen Esther Smith



Vickie Hecht



Jeanne Andersen



Connie Tallant



Ann Groves



Dori Holt



Charlie Phaneuf



Patti Howell

Program – The long-awaited Challenge Quilt Finale (see winners on page 7).

DECEMBER AND JANUARY PROGRAMS

December and January signal both the end of the current year and the beginning of a new year for our quilt guild. They offer an opportunity to reflect on and celebrate the successes of 2009 and promise new opportunities to learn and to hone our skills in 2010. Be sure to be at each meeting to take advantage of every learning opportunity.

December 3, 2009 Day/Night Christmas Party

Christmas Party: The party begins at 6:00 p.m. and features fellowship and fun. Bring a handmade (maybe handmade and quilted) gift to exchange.

January 14, 2010 Night Meeting

The Guild Quilt Show: Bring your best quilt (or quilted object) that resulted from a Cherokee Rose program, workshop, demo, field trip, Quilt 'Til You Wilt, or bee group meeting. The piece must have been completed in the last two years and must be completely finished. Our panel of judges will award prizes based on visual impact, workmanship and degree of difficulty. The program will end at about noon.

January 28, 2010 Night Meeting

QUILT-O: For the first night meeting of the new year, we will play QUILT-O (known in the non-quilting world as BINGO). Bring four fat quarters of quilt-shop quality fabric. We will play four rounds of QUILT-O, and the winner of each round goes home with the fat quarters from the table. The secret ingredient? We promise you'll meet new friends!

PUBLICITY

Two quilts are needed for the Guild's display at WellStar Douglas Hospital. The quilts will hang during January, February, and March. Please contact Sandra Wilson if you have a quilt you would like to share with the public during the first quarter of the new year.

COMMUNITY SERVICE

All the items have been delivered. . .finally!! On November 12th, Jane Wilding and Bev Mahle delivered 21 cushions, 11 walker totes, and 2 bags to the Good Neighbor Care facility. The residents were thrilled! They said the cushions were "too pretty to sit on" and that the walker totes were always needed. On November 18th the quilts for the Douglas County Retardation Association (DCRA) were delivered by Bev Mahle and Sandra Wilson. They were able to give them a total of 24 quilts. We had committed to 21 for their various facilities so the extras will be used in the sitting/TV areas. Ms. Hagan, the Assistant Director for DCRA, was very impressed with the workmanship and great variety of quilts! Give yourselves a big pat on the back for a job well done!

SUN BONNET SUE CHALLENGE

Sunbonnet Sue made a grand appearance at the November night meeting when 10 members entered their sewing machine cover creations in the Challenge Quilt competition. Albertha and I are extremely pleased with all the Sun Bonnet Sue/Sioux sewing machine covers turned in for the Challenge on November 19. The varied challenge responses were amazing—from the beach to UGA to the Statue of Liberty! New timers participated—hurray!!! And old timers really turned it on this year!!! See photos on page 7.



Phyl Schiwal Choice of State, Embellishment, Viewers' Choice



Albertha Brown
Choice of Sun Bonnet Sue



Sandy Capazzi
Sewing Machine Case



Pat Oliver



Dorene Bickford



Royce Kunz



Tina Corbitt



Rachel Phaneuf



Annie Kellum



Jeanne Andersen

Viewers' Choice has many people to thank for inspiration:

Charlie Phaneuf who said that even the state could be represented in the Shape of the State.

Susan Savage who suggested that the spelling of Sun Bonnet Sue be RESPELLED Sun Bonnet SIOUX since I'm from SD.

Royce Kunz who has put a sewing "bug" in me now to try sculpting clothing. That would have been great on mountains!

Rachel Phaneuf who not only made the grandest cover for Molly but also gave me the idea of using bargello to make my mountains west of the river and lay the strata horizontally for "flat east river."

Pat Oliver who gave me the idea now to include a Sun Bonnet Sue who's a real dawg fan on my three UGA girls' memory quilts.

THANX for participating. Thanx for the ice cream. And I can't wait to see what Patti has in mind for next year. All I know now is KISS. xoxox Phyl

FEATURED MEMBER BROACH WINSLEY

How long have you been quilting? 14 years.

Who taught you how to quilt? I am self taught.

What are your favorite quilting techniques? Quilting on the long arm.

What are your favorite colors to work with? Brights.

What are your favorite fabrics to work with? Cotton.

What is your favorite quilt shop? Stitch-N-Frame in Vicksburg, Mississippi.

If you sew by machine, what kind(s) do you use? A Brother Nouvell 1500S.

What inspires you to make a particular quilt? ??????

What is your favorite quilting book or pattern? Children of the World.

On average, how many quilts do you make in a year? Five (we count way more than that, Broach).

Do you quilt your own quilts or do you send them out? I quilt my own.

What quilt-related item(s) are you working on right now? A wedding quilt for my niece and a tee-shirt quilt for a neighbor.

What other hobbies do you have? Reading.

Tell about one way that quilting has changed your life. Friendships.

Are you on any committees with the CRQG? Membership.

Feel free to tell us more about yourself and your family. I am an ex-naval officer; I spent 4.5 years in the navy from 1964-1969. I married George Winsley from Hawaii and lived in Hawaii for 19 years. I have two children, Jon in Hawaii and Erin in Douglasville. I made my first quilt in 1975 and waited 20 years to make the second. I have four grandchildren: Aiden 6 and Madeline 3 in Hawaii and Jackson 3 and Cooper 8 months in Douglasville. I keep Cooper and Jackson while my daughter works—which does cut into my quilt making; but the kids play under my long arm while I quilt. I moved to Douglasville in August, 2008, from New Albany, Mississippi, where I had lived for 20 years. I had a computer software business in Mississippi for 15 years. I





NOVEMBER FAT QUARTER WINNERS

Day Meeting – Sandra Wilson Night Meeting – Susan Savage

NOVEMBER DOOR PRIZE WINNERS

Day Meeting – Charlie Phaneuf, Doreen Thornton, Broach Winsley

Night Meeting – Janice Mullins, Joyce Trew, Jane Wilding

SUNSHINE NEWS

Rita Perez is back and is doing great.

Tina Corbitt's daughter was in a car accident; she is okay.

Denise Allee's husband is doing well.

Patty LaConto is in physical therapy and is doing well.

Irene Gardner will have surgery on December 22.

QUILT 'TIL YOU WILT

On Saturday, November 7, 29 members met and quilted 'til they wilted. This event earned \$98 for the Guild. Charlene Shanks was the big winner for the day; she was awarded a variety of fat quarters and other prizes when her name was drawn at 9 p.m.

MEMBERSHIP NEWS

The following changes need to be made to the membership list provided in your membership folder:

Add

Jim Gardner 4954 Horton Place Douglasville, GA 30135 (H) 770.949.7216 (C) 678.232.9194 irgardner@comcast.net Birthday: May 4



Remember to send your 2010 CRQG dues to Broach Winsley before December 15, 2009.

DECEMBER FAT QUARTER LOTTERY IS "TURQUOISE"

100% cotton fabric is the same for both Day and Night meetings. Each fat quarter you bring equals one lottery ticket.

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS

December 7	Albertha Brown
December 11	Doris Hohn
December 13	Linda Jones
December 28	Rebekah Bobell

GOLDEN SCISSORS/PINS

Congratulations to the following who earned golden quilting awards in November:

Day Meeting: (Golden Scissors) Dorene Bickford (2), Phyllis Carpenter, Linda Jones; (Sewing Machines) Dorene Bickford (2), Linda Jones.

Night Meeting: (Golden Scissors) Jeanne Andersen, Dori Holt, Patti Howell, Annie Kellum, Queen Esther Smith, Jane Wilding; (Sewing Machines) Jeanne Andersen, Dori Holt, Patti Howell, Annie Kellum, Queen Esther Smith; (Golden Pins), Queen Esther Smith, Joyce Trew; (Golden Thimbles) Jane Wilding.



Vickie Hecht



Connie Tallant



Patti Howell

Committee End-of-Year Reports

Bee Keeper (Irene Gardner) – Our quilting bees this year were awesome. We had ten bees, one per month except for November and December. Our gatherings brought in anywhere from three to fifteen members, and we somehow managed to fit into some tiny living rooms. I always say, "The more, the merrier!" We shared many fun times, got to know one another better, and shared creative ideas and patterns. Our bee hostesses provided us with wonderful entertainment and fantastic food; they were kind enough to share their family recipes in our guild newsletter. Also, Sandy Capazzi shared the ripe and very tasty fruit from her fruit tree! Sandra Wilson, Irene Gardner, Mary Graham, Dorene Bickford, Joyce Hill, Broach Winsley, Sandy Capazzi, Kathy Eck, and Doris Hohn. . .a huge "thank you" to each for hostessing our gatherings each month. Also, thanks to all who came to each bee to see what the fun was all about. I've been having so much fun heading the bee committee that I've decided to volunteer to do this again in 2010!

Challenge Quilt (Phyl Schiwal) – Ten members participated in this annual activity. Prizes were awarded in 5 categories, including Depiction of State, Embellishments, Depiction of Sun Bonnet Sue, the overall Sewing Machine Cover, and Viewers' Choice. Albertha Brown was awarded the prize for depiction of Sun Bonnet Sue; Sandy Capazzi won in the overall sewing machine cover category; and Phyl Schiwal swept the remaining categories.

Community Service (Bev Mahle) – We provided small items to the Good Neighbor Care facility and quilts to DCRA. By having two projects available to work on, those who couldn't do a guilt could still participate by doing a smaller item. Our challenge was to find an organization in Douglas County that didn't share services with surrounding counties, assuring the quilts would stay here in our county. We also thought "out of the box" and found someplace different than the better-known agencies that tend to get a lot of donations. Looking forward to 2010. . . we will continue to think "out of the box" as we search for our next recipients. Any thoughts and ideas can be given to me for investigation. (Names and phone numbers of any organizations you'd like me to look into would be helpful and greatly appreciated!) I will be making a few changes next year, so stay tuned and happy stitching until then!

Golden Scissors/Day (Dorene Bickford) – Members who attended the day meetings worked diligently in 2009 to earn 63 golden scissors, 35 golden pins, 32 golden sewing machines, and 3 golden thimbles.

Golden Scissors/Night (Ann Groves) – Night meeting attendees earned 63 golden scissors, 47 golden pins, 10 golden sewing machines, and 4 golden thimbles during the 2009 quilting year.

Historian (Doreen Thornton) – A photo album was kept to commemorate the activities of the Guild. Charlie Phaneuf made a DVD of last year's photos and hopefully will be able to do the same for 2009.

Librarian (Yvonne Smith-Anderson) – What an incredible year for the library. We have added more than 50 books to the library. The proof can be seen in the work of our members at each meeting and show and tell. This resource is wonderful and available to all members for the price of membership only. So, you must resolve to make 2010 your year to master a new quilting skill and produce a quilt that will knock your socks off. Finally, the Accuquilt Cutter we demo'd at the quilt 'til you wilt program can be rented from Sew and Vac in Douglasville for \$19.99 for the machine and \$9.99 per die cut. It was fun to be the librarian, and I'm sure the next one will have as much fun as I did.

Membership (Broach Winsley) – This year saw 23 of our current 94 members win fat quarters. That number of members reflects an increase of 17 members over last year's numbers.

Newsletter (Diane Johnson) – Twelve newsletter issues were published in 2009. Several items were added to the newsletter including links from "Inside This Issue" to the actual article in the newsletter; calendars which allow members to keep track of upcoming events; an increased number of photos of members and events; and, at the end of the year, captions for the featured photos. Suggestions for improvement should be submitted to Diane.

Photographer (Charlie Phaneuf) – I have taken 475 photos this year. Each person whose photo was taken as well as the historian received a print. Photos included those members who showed a quilt as well as photos of programs presented at meetings. I will make a DVD of all the pictures and give it to the historian and to the ways and means committee chair.

Programs (Joany Orsi) – Programs tried to keep the programs fresh and contemporary. Because no member volunteered to take charge of this committee, Joany Orsi, committee member, stepped up and planned all programs. She needed the guild to step in and help when she couldn't be there. And they did. Special thanks to Rachel, Patti, Denise, and Dori for those last minute calls for help

Publicity (Sandra Wilson) – In 2009, 12 beautiful quilts were displayed at WellStar Douglas Hospital. In July we went from monthly exhibits to quarterly exhibits at the request of the hospital. A certificate of recognition for our guild has been placed in the lobby in appreciation of our providing these quilts. We also "advertised" our guild meetings in the Chapel Hill News & Views and the Douglas County Sentinel.

Quilt 'Til You Wilt (Ann Groves) – Two Quilt 'Til You Wilt Saturdays kept many guild members busy. At the first event, 26 members were in attendance. The members paid a total of \$130 for admittance and \$50 covered expenses. The guild received \$80. The second QTYW brought in \$145 from the 29 attendees. After paying out \$47 in expenses, the guild received \$98.

Sunshine (Jeanne Andersen) – My job is neither hard nor time intensive. It is important. I remember when I was especially in need of comfort, compassion, and encouragement a couple of years ago. The emails and cards that came my way meant so much to me. The lady who has this position next year will find many thank-you's coming her way as a result of her efforts. It is a blessing to bless others.

This year I sent 17 cards to guild members for various life situations. I know others sent cards as well to those people and some I never heard about. In addition to those 17, I did send some follow-up cards because some situations do not end in a week or a month. They do affect the person for some time to come. Thank you for this opportunity this year. And remember to let the 2010 sunshine chairman know about anyone who needs a card sent.

Ways and Means (Dori Holt) – Thank you for letting me, Albertha Brown, and Rita Perez serve on ways and means this past year. Please watch the January newsletter for a full update on this year's accomplishments. Dorene Bickford will be chairing this committee for 2010, and I know we will have some great things to look forward to. Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays to each of you.

Webmaster (Joany Orsi) – No improvements were made over the last year, but we are looking to streamline it a bit more this year. There is too much redundant information on too many links; we plan to clean those up in the coming year. I believe I kept up pretty well with getting the newsletter, minutes, and pictures up as soon as I received them.

SAVE THE DATE

December 3, 2009 6:00 p.m. A Quilted Christmas

Christmas is coming fast and it is time to prepare for our annual Christmas Party! We are going to have a gift exchange this year. If you would like to participate, you are asked to bring a handmade (preferably quilted) gift. It can be as big or as little as you want it to be. Everyone who brings a gift will receive a gift. The gift must be wrapped in pretty paper.

You won't want to miss this Christmas Party. We have a special skit planned, and door prizes, and special little favors for everyone. Of course, we will play some games, everyone is asked to bring a covered dish, our photographer will be taking pictures, and our guild president, Rachel Phaneuf, will be saying a "few" words.

So, <u>SAVE THIS DATE</u> and start thinking about a gift to exchange!!!! It's only days away!!!

Date			

Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild

2010 Membership Form

Please Print Clearly

Name	Spouse							
Address								
City	GA Zip							
Home Phone	Cell Phone							
Work Phone	(Is not printed in Directory)							
E-mail	Birthday (Month) (Day)							
Check Your Prefe	rences Below:							
A	ttend Day Meeting – 2 nd Thursday at 9:30am ttend Night Meeting – 4 th Thursday at 7:00pm ttend Both Meetings							
T E	elephone Reminder for Meetings -mail Reminder for Meetings							
Read Newsletter Online at Website Mail Newsletter (Pay Additional \$1.00 for each month)								
Yearly Dues are \$20	.00 Make checks payable to: Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild							
Mail to: Broach Winsley, 3	492 Pine Grove Dr., Douglasville GA 30135 (before December 15)							
	Membership use only below this line							
Renewal New Member Bklt Badge	Paid \$ Cash Check# Paid \$ Cash Check#							

December 2009						
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
		1	2	6:00 Christmas Party	4	5
6	7	8	9	10	11	12
13	14	15	16	17	18	19
20	21	22	23	24 Christmas Eve	25 Christmas	26
27	28	29	30	31 New Year's Eve	Newsletter articles due	

January 2010						
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
					1 New Year's Day	2
3	4	5	6	7	8	9
10	11	12	13	9:30 Day Mtg – Member Quilt Show	15	16
17	18	19	20	21	22	23
24/31	Newsletter articles due to Diane Johnson	26	27	28 7:00 Night Mtg – QUILT-O	29	30